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A company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales, an exempt charity

Minutes of the Finance and Premises Committee held on Monday 12 May 2014

	Present
	In Attendance
	Absent
	

	H Jenkins
	S Green (Company Secretary, Business Manager)
	P Lewis
	

	M Long
	L Sutcliffe (Clerk)
	
	

	S Minnette
	
	
	

	K Mordan (Chair)
	
	
	

	
	
	
	



1. Welcome and apologies:  The meeting commenced at 17.35 with a welcome by the Chair.  Absences were noted.

2. Declarations of interests in this agenda:  There were none.

3. Agree minutes of previous meeting held on 10 February 2014:  Minutes agreed and signed by the Chair, with one amendment.  The minutes should reflect that the Finance Officer was re-assured about the auditing process rather than did not understand the process.  Action: LSU

4. Matters arising from the minutes not covered on the agenda elsewhere, including a review of action points:	

a. Although work has been undertaken regarding the water supply, it still needs to be confirmed which taps are drinking water.  SPG to investigate and ensure appropriate signs are put up to label taps that supply drinking water.  Action: SPG
b. SMI confirmed that the trial of the dance classes getting changed in PE is working okay although it is not ideal.  The trial is still underway.  It was noted that the Leader of Learning for Performing Arts has just returned from maternity leave.  It was agreed that the Clerk would email JGO to get her feedback regarding the trial.  Action: LSU
c. It was confirmed that the Critical Incident Policy is continually being updated when issues arise that are not already covered within the policy.  It was questioned whether this was a policy or a procedure and SPG was asked to raise this with the SLT.  Action: SPG
d. The Headteacher confirmed that the supply English Teacher was appointed as a permanent member of staff.  He has met with the link Governor and has been integrated into the Academy's Performance Management Process.
e. The Business Manager confirmed that next year's tree survey was being brought forward to 13/05/14.  Action: SPG to update Governors at next meeting
f. The survey of spaces being used and under-used is still ongoing and it was advised that a review of all areas needs to be undertaken.  Action: SPG
g. Barratts fencing: it was advised that the temporary fencing is no longer in place.  Members of the public  are using the academy site as a cut-through.  Members of staff have been verbally abused when advising that this is not a public right of way.  Due to changes in management at Barratts, no response has been forth-coming.  It was agreed that the Business Manager and Headteacher would draft a letter requesting action as this is unacceptable.  Action: SPG and HJ

5. Status of FY12/13 Annual Accounts:  The Governors' examined the March 2014 report and the following points were noted:
· It was noted that some departments have spent their budget allocation already and this needs to be investigated.  It was noted that there is a review of photocopier charges taking place to ensure that departments are being charged fairly.
· Governors advised that departments need to manage their budgets and concern was raised about humanities and technology.  The Business Manager will investigate and advise in the next meeting.  Action: SPG
· Other staffing costs were high but this is due to the volume of adverts being placed to recruit teachers, especially in science.
· The Business Manager advised that the Capital-Windows project was completed in the last financial year but we had not yet been invoiced therefore it is not in credit as suggested.
· Governors questioned why the academy had not yet received the outstanding money for the aerial lease and were unhappy at the time taken to resolve this issue.  The academy has been in contact with the solicitor and progress is happening, albeit slowly.  The Business Manager will update the Governors on the progress at the next meeting.  Action: SPG

6. Academies Capital Maintenance Fund 14/15 - bid outcome:  The Academy put forward two bids, one of which was successful.  
· Kendall, King, Scott undertook a fire risk assessment and successfully bid for £110k to repair and upgrade fire safety equipment in the academy.
· It was questioned whether the intermittent fault in the new COM building was repaired.  Although an improvement has been noted, an engineer will be called in to repair it.  In the meantime, it was decided that there should be sufficient people trained to reset the alarm if needed.  Action: SPG
· The second bid to replace windows was unsuccessful as it did not score highly enough in the building condition survey, which was undertaken on site.  The Business Manager requested the Governors to approve a Building Condition Survey as it would save money for the Academy in the long term.  It was also advised that the survey should take place every 5 years but one had not been undertaken for 7 years.  Governors agreed to the proposal.  Action: SPG to action


7. Update on the budget for FY14/15, FY15/16 and FY16/17

· The Governors were updated on the catering contract presentation, attended by the Business Manager.  It was advised that the 6 cluster schools chose Chartwells and Chartwells had promised the following for the Academy:
· they would invest £44k in an outside covered seating area and kiosk, a cashless payment system (including various methods to upload cash), update the kitchen area display.
· they would provide a dedicated mobilisation team, who would ensure that they are ready from Day One in September.
· the Academy will receive £15k per year income and this will enable the academy to invest in PR to update the canteen area with new carpets, tables and chairs, thereby creating a new experience for the students when they return in September.
· The Governors thanked the Business Manager for all the work he had done to achieve this.


8. Health and Safety Update:	

· The Governors were advised that the gas works had been completed during the Easter break.  However, issues were found during the works:
· there is still a gas leak and although it is within permissible limits, the source needs to be established.  It is estimated this could potentially cost another £3-4k.  Action: SPG to investigate
· the new COM building has meant that the current gas pipe does not have enough capacity and a warning has been issued to advise that it is not to current standards.  Investigations will take place to establish the cause of this issue.  Action: SPG
·  smaller issues with cross-bonding and high-low ventilation were also found and these can be remedied at a lower cost.  Action: SPG to investigate

9. Site Update: 
 
Governors were advised that the Business Manager is chasing the lease for the Integrated Health Centre as it is hoped to be in place for Sept 14 and it needs to be sent to the Secretary of State for approval.  To be updated on status in next meeting.  Action: SPG

10. Policies for Review:

Dogs on Site - due to an email from a concerned parent, Governors were asked to confirm the correct policy for dogs on the Academy site, including the Site Manager's dogs.  After discussion regarding the best way forward, it was agreed that only the following dogs should be allowed on site:
· guide dogs
· specific requests agreed by special permission from the Headteacher and after an approved risk assessment.
· patrolling dogs on leads for security purposes only
It was agreed that notice would be served on the Site Manager that he cannot exercise his dogs on site, he could only patrol.  Action: SPG
Governors also advised that the signs on the field should be clearer.


11. Any other business :
· Governors thanked MKE for the excellent Safeguarding training provided on the Governors' training evening.
· Governors enjoyed the art exhibition, cream tea and time with departments but would have preferred more time.  The Governors felt that the time could be re-arranged to ensure Governors had enough time to enjoy both the art exhibition and time with the departments.  To be forwarded to the FGB.  Action: LSU to add to FGB agenda
· The Governors asked the Clerk to thank all staff involved for their hard work and effort and express that it was good to see everyone in the departments.  Action: LSU
· The Governors also asked the Clerk to thank Kelly Wood and the technology department for the work involved in organising the exhibition.  Action: LSU
· SMI advised that the staging trolleys, which are stored in the PE department, have caused minor injuries and although they are covered and tied in, a long term storage solution needs to be found.  This will be included in the survey of spaces review. 

12. Date of next meetings:

a. Finances and Premises Committee:		Monday 23 June 2014.  Time 5.30pm

Meeting closed at 19.50
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